Lee County Electoral Board Minutes February 2, 2017

Meeting called to order by Lori Rouse

Members Present, Lori Rouse and Gerald Williams

Old Business None

**New Business** 

Lori stated it is time to start a new Election Cycle, and appoint Election Officials as required in the Election Laws in Virginia.

The Chairman of each Political is required to turn in a list of Election Officials to be appointed for the Election Cycle beginning February 1, 2017 through February 28, 2018. Neither Chairman turned in a list.

Garry Williams, Chairman of the Board and representing the Republican Party told Patsy Burchett, GR He wanted the Election Officials who worked in the last Election, November 8, 2016 to be reappointed.

Lori made a motion to reappoint the Republican Election Officials and was seconded by Gerald.

Board members present have issues about some of the Democrat Election Officials that served in the Last November General Election. Some have not been reappointed at this time. (See attachment)

Budget – The budget was discussed and Board members took copies with them to review before the next meeting.

Office Space – Registrar Burchett told the Board they were on the Board of Supervisors Agenda February 21, 2017 to discuss more Office space.

Next meeting will be March 1, 2017.

Adjournment: With no other business Lori made a motion to adjourn, 2<sup>nd</sup> by Gerald.